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Tom Reed has campaign cash but district uncertain

Written by Brian Tumulty Gannett Washington Bureau

October 18, 2011  

WASHINGTON — Rep. Tom Reed has $204,636 in campaign cash, more than a year ahead of the 2012 election, according to a new report filed with the Federal Election Commission.

The Corning Republican represents New York's 29th Congressional District, one of two districts that will be eliminated next year under redistricting.

New York is losing two House seats because the state's population growth over the last decade didn't keep up with the rest of the nation.

It's not yet known in which of the remaining 27 districts Reed will reside after the state Legislature redraws the lines, but no congressional incumbents currently live within three counties of his Chemung County home in the state's Southern Tier.

It's possible much of his current Southern Tier district could survive intact with a new numerical designation.

One of the two congressional seats New York will lose is expected to come from the western part of the state because population there has declined over the last decade.

The other is expected to be one of the districts in New York City, possibly the 9th District in Brooklyn and Queens where Republican Bob Turner recently won a special election to fill the seat vacated by former Democratic Rep. Anthony Weiner.

If Turner's GOP-held seat is eliminated, the quid pro quo between the political parties could force Democrats to eliminate a western New York seat by putting two Democratic incumbents in the same newly drawn district.

Three of the Democrats facing that possibility are Reps. Louise Slaughter of Fairport, Kathy Hochul of Erie County and Brian Higgins of Buffalo, each of whom reported having more than $300,000 in campaign cash in their latest reports filed with the Federal Election Commission.

Hochul, a former Erie County clerk, won a special election held in May.

Slaughter's earmuff-shaped 28th Congressional District has fewer people than any other congressional district in the state, making it a prime candidate for elimination. It stretches along the shoreline of Lake Ontario with parts of Rochester, East Rochester and Fairport at one end and Niagara, Tonawanda and part of Buffalo at the other end.

Slaughter turned 82 in August, but has insisted she has no plans on retiring. She wants the state Legislature to create a Monroe County-centered congressional district when the lines are redrawn.

Hochul's campaign reported $379,002 at the end of September compared to $308,410 for Slaughter.
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